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July 18, 2022

Dear Westbridge Parents,
Welcome Back to a New School Year 2022-2023!

We, the Teachers and Staff of PAREF-Westbridge School, are very happy to welcome back the Parents
and their sons in our Face-to-Face Classes as we hold our Blended Learning Program for the first semester of
this school year.

We also warmly welcome our 43 new students, including 6 returning students and 257 continuing
students for a total school population of 300 students this school year. We would like to welcome also three
returning teachers — Mr. Greg Descarial, Mr. Jenio Bermudo and Mr. Dennis Adolacion together with five new
teachers

The school has prepared well for the safe resumption of face-to-face classes by fulfilling all the
directives of the Department of Education and has been granted approval last June 17, 2022 to hold a limited
Face-to-Face classes through our Blended Learning Program. A Memorandum from the Department of
Education released last week, July 11, 2022, has directed all Basic Education Schools in the country to hold
full Face-to-Face classes by November of this year. Westbridge will now prepare for the school to be ready
for a 100% Face-to-Face classes by the second semester this coming November 14, 2022.

In order to ensure the safety of everyone during Face-to-Face classes, we will follow the minimum
health protocols against Covid-19. Face masks must be worn by all the students, Faculty and Staff while
holding In-Person classes in the school premises. I am sure that our Blended Learning Program allows us of
improving much the delivery of quality PAREF Education now that In-Person classes are allowed.

The RFID of the students will be available once we get all their digital pictures by the first week of
August. The PAREF IT who has provided us with the Shared IT Services have also activated the Health Badge
for each student in the PAREF-Westbridge Account of the parents. You may use this as an alternative to
filling-up the Health Declaration Google Form provided by your class advisers.

The following school officers are reappointed to their respective positions as Principals of the different
Grade Levels: Mr. Lowell Rublico — Principal of Elementary (Grades 1-6), Mr. Rey Besana — Principal of
Junior High School (Grades 7-10); and Mr. Bryan Tagabe — Principal of Senior High School (Grades 11-12).

Lastly, we will be informing you soon on your son’s mentor and the list of new or continuing Parent
Coordinators, our greatest allies. Please give them your all out support and feel free to approach them or your
principals for any suggestion or school concern.

Thank you and again, welcome back!!!

Sincerely,
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